WINKLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL

The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 26th January 2005, 7.30pm in Winkleigh Community Centre

Present:
Cllrs Stutt, Bowers, King, J.Turner, N.Turner, Camilleri, de Louvois, 



Griffiths & Hodgson



PC Ron Loomes

Apologies:
Cllrs Colgrave & Cowle

The minutes of the meetings held on 24.11.04,  8.12.04 & 12.1.05 were duly confirmed and signed as correct.

Public Period

David Lausen addressed the Pc and advised that he had attended the DCC Development Control Committee meeting while they discussed WINBEG. Mr Lausen reported that John Rawlinson had spoken on behalf of Winkleigh and made a strong argument for refusal as had the District Cllr for Hatherleigh. DCC had unanimously recommended refusal to TDC. Mr Lausen reported that English Nature had raised strong objections and noted that the prospective green party candidate for Devon , Ricki Knight had unfortunately stated his support for WINBEG.

1.1.5 Reports

TAAG: Cllr Bowers gave Cllrs an update on the issues covered at the last TAAG meeting. Planning issues had been discussed and Cllr Bowers advised that she had been informed that new legislation is being introduced which will include improved communication, transparency, more staff, better feedback and improved IT services. 

Cllr King reported that she had also attended the meeting and would be accepting Mal Brown’s offer of a day in the planning department.

POLICE:  PC Ron Loomes addressed the Council and gave an update on crime figures for the local area. Cllrs were advised that following a number of incidents of general disorder /nuisance the police patrols have been increased in the village and since 12th December there has been an open log on the electronic briefing system at Torrington instructing officers to patrol Winkleigh village each day and to update the log with times etc. PC Loomes advised that since the introduction of the increased patrols there has been a decrease in reports on antisocial behaviour.  

Pc Loomes responded to an enquiry regarding the temporary closure of the Police Surgery in the village explaining that the closure is only temporary while the Police fill the vacant staff position at which time the surgery would open again. Pc Loomes confirmed that the surgery was very successful and that a number of residents were using the facility. Cllr de Louvois asked that a notice explaining the situation be sited in the village.

Cllr Bowers queried what action could be taken to prevent vandalism of the public toilets in Castle Street to which PC Loomes responded that he would make a note in the police log to alert all officers who call through the village.

TDC:  The Chairman gave an update of proceedings at the TDC full council meeting on 24th January when he had spoken to the Cllrs regarding WINBEG. The Chairman reported that he had had a lot of assistance from individuals in making his presentation and asked that his gratitude to Cllr King, Mr Tim Gent, Mr Roger Smith and Mr Redmond Hanlon be formally recorded.

TDC: The Clerk read out the response from TDC Head of Finance regarding TDC’s decision to stop the Matching grant scheme.

PLANNING: The Clerk reported that she had been notified that the Secretary of State has decided to determine the appeal for 1/2359/2003/COU Use of former airfield for mobile holiday homes at Four Seasons Village Winkleigh on the basis on a Public Inquiry. This will take place on Tuesday 10th May at Winkleigh Village Hall at 10am. The hall has been booked for two days.

TLSO: The Clerk reported that following the PC’s letter to TLSO the holes outside numbers 3,4 & 5 Eggesford Road will be patched when they are next in the area.

2.1.5 PLANNING

A) New Applications

a)1/2312/2004/FUL : Conversion of redundant barn & rebuilding of attached building to provide domestic accommodation for owners use only, Ward Farm, Winkleigh : Cllr King proposed that this application be APPROVED subject to the securing of an agricultural tie to the property – 2nd by Cllr Hodgon – All in favour. MOTION CARRIED
b) 1/2514/2004/FUL: Motorbike storage building, Land adjacent to 27 Westcots Drive, Winkleigh : Cllr Bowers proposed this application be APPROVED –2nd Cllr King – All in favour: MOTION CARRIED

3.1.5 MATTERS ARISING

a) Biomass 

The Clerk reported on the action she had taken following instructions at the extraordinary meeting on 12th January. Cllrs were advised that time to speak at the TDC full Council meeting on 24th Jan had been agreed as had the opportunity to speak again should the WINBEG application go to full council for determination. Cllrs were further advised that a request for a 6 week extension had been submitted but that TDC have still not got all the information required to be able to determine the application so it will definitely not be dealt with on 31st January. Currently TDC are working towards the next plans committee meeting on 21st February. Cllrs were also informed that Cllr Cowle had requested that this application be called in should the officers recommend approval.

The Clerk further advised that Mr Seaman , Head of Planning Services was happy to meet representatives from the PC to discuss 106 obligations.

Cllrs then discussed the correlated 106 list that had been circulated. Cllr Hodgson said that the Pc will need to work on this list to make it a formal document for use in connection with any development in the future. The Chairman agreed but stated at this stage the PC need to look at what issues can be covered in a 106 agreement for this application. The Clerk confirmed that she had spoken to Mr Seaman about the process for 106 agreements and advised that Mr Seaman had stressed that for any 106 to be legally bound to a development the request must relate directly to the development itself and reminded Cllrs that Mr Seaman had offered to meet to discuss the issues. 

Cllrs examined the list and agreed that items 1-5 & items 13 & 14 could be directly related to the WINBEG development should it be approved. 

Cllr Camilleri raised a number of issues regarding 106’s and highways obligations which the PC could not address and the Chairman suggested that Cllr Camilleri attends the meeting with Mr Seaman.

Cllr Hodgson queried the position regarding obtaining advice from the DAPC regarding a legal challenge for compensation.  The Clerk responded that Lesley Smith had advised that the Pc are very cautious with this route and had said that while if the councillors had taken proper formal advise before making the decision to follow this route they should not be personally liable for any costs should the action fail but that the debt would still be there for Winkleigh as a community. Lesley Smith had provided the contact details for a legal expert , Ms Wendy Lelas, who works with Parish Council’s.  The Chairman stated that no action had been taken yet as the PC are awaiting TDC’s recommendations and that this information would be useful should the PC need to consider what to do next. Cllr J.Turner proposed that the Parish Council take no further action regarding a legal challenge through the Courts – 2nd by Cllr Hodgson : voting 3 for, 4 against, 1 abstention : MOTION FAILED.

Cllr King further proposed that at this time the Parish Council do not pursue contact with Ms Lelas and legal counsel. If this application goes to Public Inquiry the Parish Council may at that time need to look for legal advice – 2nd by Cllr Bowers : All in favour : MOTION CARRIED.


The Clerk was instructed to hold the flyer requesting support for a legal challenge drafted following the last meeting until further notice.

b) Vandalism  

The Chairman advised that Cllr Colgrave is dealing with these issues along with Cllrs de Louvois & J.Turner.  Cllr Turner reported that he had met with Ron Loomes and his Sergeant and that following this the had been in contact with the schools, local business and were due to go to the Youth Club.  The Chairman reported that he had met with Mike Wilson & Brian Holland from the Youth Club about vandalism and antisocial behaviour and was hopeful of a detailed report in the near future.

c) Travellers 

Cllr de Louvois gave an update of action taken since the last meeting. Cllrs were informed that DCC are now in contact with the Landowner and that legal action was now in hand for an eviction order.  The portable toilets have also now been  removed from site.

d)Emergency Plan 

Cllr de Louvois passed out a draft response to DCC re the  Emergency Plan. Cllrs agreed to circulate for discussion at the next PC meeting.

e) Central Heating for Cemetery Bungalow 

Cllr King discussed the spec drafted by Cllr Colgrave for the Central Heating for the Cemetery Bungalow already circulated to Cllrs for consideration. Cllr King proposed that the spec drawn up by Cllr Colgrave be adopted by the Parish Council and that tenders/quotes are requested – 2nd Cllr Bowers – All in favour: MOTION CARRIED.

Cllr agreed that tenders should be considered at the March meeting.

4.1.5 NEW BUSINESS

a) Nat West Bank 

The Clerk advised Cllrs of problems with the Parish Council’s NatWest Accounts informing them that she had been to Hatherleigh Branch and met with the manager. The last set of mandate forms had not been put in place by NatWest as all Cllrs had not presented themselves at a bank and therefore the number of members who are authorised signatories is only 4. Cllrs discussed at length. The Chairman proposed that he, the Vice Chairman and the Clerk arrange to go to NatWest and meet with the manager and agree a way forward for approval at the next meeting – 2nd Cllr King – All in favour. Cllr J Turner stated that he would like to attend the meeting with the bank.

b) Report from Traffic Group  

The Chairman asked Mr John Bowers as representative of the traffic group to address the Parish Council. The report and recommendations of the traffic group had previously been circulated to Cllrs. Mr Bowers outlined to Cllrs the setting up of the traffic group and the work carried out in order to make the report and recommendations. Cllrs were advised that the documents had been on public display for feedback from the community and Mr Bowers asked that Cllrs fill in the questionnaire at the back of the reports.

Cllr Hodgson said that he appreciated that traffic issues play a major role in the Parish Plan work and will be dealt with further during February. Cllr Hodgson further stated that the PC will need to receive consultation responses from the authorities, highways and the police, before they were able to make a firm decision and that this could take some time.  Cllr Bowers responded that Mrs Miller had met with the police who had been supportive of the plan. Cllr J.Turner said it was essential that the authorities meet with the Parish Council to discuss. The Chairman responded that some of the issues are current problems that need to be addressed as soon as possible. Cllr Hodgson said he felt it was essential that Highways were involved as a matter of urgency not necessarily in the details of the report but in principal as they would be the authority who would need to fund most of the recommendations.  John Bowers clarified that during the drafting of the report the traffic group had met with Bill Banting (TLSO), Ron Loomes (Police) and John Rawlinson (Cty Cllr) and that site visits had been carried out further stating that another meeting would be organised. The Chairman asked that a report be available for the next PC meeting.

c) DCC consultation document “Towards a Rights of Way improvement plan”

Cllr de Louvois passed around a draft letter in response to the above consultation document issued by DCC.  Cllr de Louvois stated that he felt that DCC should spend its resources on maintaining existing footpaths and bridleways instead of producing glossy magazines. Cllr de Louvois proposed that the draft letter be adopted and sent to DCC as the PC’s formal response – seconded by Cllr King – All in favour: MOTION CARRIED.

The Clerk read out a letter from Devon local Access Forum who are seeking new members to serve.  Cllrs instructed the Clerk to post the letter in the notice board.

5.1.5 PUBLIC PERIOD

Mrs Tong addressed the Parish Council and stated that at the November meeting Cllrs had voted on the WINBEG application in a recorded vote but that three Cllrs had not been at the meeting. Mrs Tong stated that she had asked for the three Cllrs concerned to state their view on the matter but that this had not been done. The Chairman agreed to put this matter on the February agenda.

6.1.5 FINANCE

a) Receipts and payments

The following were received since the last meeting:

Ms C.Leahy (deposit for Cemetery bungalow)

£ 240.00

Co-operative Monumental Services ( headstone)

£  31.50

W.D.Carne (purchase of ashes plot)



£  21.00

The following  payments were authorised at the meeting:

SWEB (Electricity Supply to Square)



£     4.23

TDC (Quarterly road sweep)




£ 419.15  

Okehampton Skip Hire  




£ 123.38

Winkleigh Community Centre (hire)



£    5.00

N.Bullen (Clerks Salary + expenses)



£ 373.83

7.1.5 LETTERS & CORRESPONDENCE

1. The Clerk read out a letter from a resident of Eggesford regarding a planning application for airfield at Eggesford. Chairman asked for this to be raised on the next agenda.

2. Cllrs were advised that TDC had written to all PC’s in the Torridge area advising that there is a vacancy on the Standards Committee at TDC and inviting any interested Cllr to contact them.

3. There were a number of magazines and flyers for Cllrs to examine.
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